PENN TOWNSHIP WORKSESSION MINUTES April 18, 2012

A work session was held by the Penn Township Board of Supervisors on Wednesday, April 18, 2012 at the Municipal Building, 228 Clifford Road, Selinsgrove, Snyder County, Pennsylvania. Those present: Supervisors William Moyer, Fred Ulrich, and Jon Payne; Deb Wolfe; Peggy Chamberlain Roup; Bill Gaskins; Glenda Ruch, SEDA-Cog.

Glenda Ruch, SEDA-Cog discussed the Community Development Block Grant entitlement of \$82,369.00 for Penn Township. Possible project discussed included Bake Oven Hill Road, recreation areas off Rt 204 and S Front Street, Community Gardens, elderly 'life trail' at East Snyder Park. It was noted that these projects must benefit low to moderate income households or up to 30% on blighted properties. Since this entitlement is to be received every year, monies can be accumulated for three years, but must be spent by 2015. It was also noted that an income survey, a public hearing and a three-year plan would be required.

The most recent version of the Recycling Agreement was reviewed. It was noted the Solicitor has reviewed and stated this version is acceptable. Upon motion by Fred Ulrich, seconded by Bill Moyer and unanimously approved, the Recycling Agreement was approved and signed.

Elaine Herrold presented information on the senior life trail.

Bill Gaskins was present to discuss water issues on his property located on Rt 522. After a heated discussion, Mr. Gaskins left the meeting with the threat of a lawsuit.

The revisions to the personnel policy were discussed. Information shall be obtained from the solicitor and included in the policy for approval at the next meeting.

Motion to adjourn was made by Fred Ulrich, seconded by Bill Moyer and unanimously approved.

Respectfully Submitted,

Robin Bieber, Township Secretary